CONFERENCE CALL NOTES AND DISCUSSION OCTOBER 28, 2024 Becky Zirpel, President

RASCOE Leadership board held a conference call to discuss and keep each updated on any ongoing discussion items.

Becky Zirpel, President discussed the upcoming NASCOE/RASCOE national convention, to be held in Montana in 2025. Rooms have not been released yet to make reservations, but as soon as released Becky will get the info out to the RASCOE Membership, Nothing further on National convention updates at this time. Agenda will be posted in the NASCOE folder again as it does help guest speakers accommodate the time on the agenda.

Mary Behm, VP and Legislative Chair reported that HR 82 has a discharge petition to bring to a vote meaning it is active, but Congress will not be back in session until November. At that time it is expected to be brought to a vote.

Micki Linehan, Secretary and Publicity Chairperson discussed the Winter newsletter and will soon be asking the board to furnish articles. It will be sent out after the 1st of December.

Cindy Hall, Treasurer and Membership Chairperson reported nothing new at this time and that Membership continues to trickle in.

Shelly Odenkirk, WebMaster and Benefits Chairperson spoke about the upcoming open season and will remind and inform membership through FaceBook and Website to make sure to check out their options available for insurance.

Area Representatives all stated that they have been sending the updated packets on membership to the State Office AOP/EXO. Some have received favorable responses.
SE Area, Sheryl Blakely reported she is scheduling District lunches and working with Area Exec for NASCOE on details of Area Rally possibly in New Mexico.

MW Area, Darlene Zahnow reported that no information has come forward on MWA Rally plans at this time that she is aware of.

SE Area, Darvin Collins no additional report other than the membership letters are going out.

NW Area, Janie Hudson report that she has not heard anymore on Rally plans other than possibly to be in conjunction with National Convention.

NE Area, Charolette Saunders reported that letters on membership will all be out by end of week.

It was discussed that it is difficult to find the time for a call in November and December because of Holidays and family time. We will forgo our monthly call until January. Any important information the Board will be communicated through text messages and emails as needed. 
